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PROGRESS ON ACCREDITATION

Northwest College has taken a very signi­
ficant step forward. In its last annual meeting, 
the Northwest Association of Secondary and 
Higher Schools recognized Northwest College 
as a candidate for accreditation. According 
to Executive Secretary of the Association, 
Dr. James F. Bemis, such candidacy indicates 
clearly that an institution is making steady 
progress towards accreditation.

In according this recognition, the Asso­
ciation recommends that credits be trans­
ferred from Northwest to any accredited 
institution. This is a distinct practical value 
of candidacy status.

In achieving this place of recognition in 
the higher education community, Northwest 
has accomplished much. The guidance and 
encouragement which resulted from self­
study by the College, together with evaluation 
by outside educators, have greatly aided our 
institution along the path toward excellence. 
It is good to have objective evaluation, the 
citing of strengths and weaknesses and the 
pointing up of areas where progress can be 
made. Goals can be established and pro­
cedures set in motion towards their achieve­
ment. Thus the college develops strength 
and quality.

Northwest has long been accredited pro­
fessionally by the Accrediting Association 
of Bible Colleges. This recognition has made 
possible a free flow of credits among Bible 
Colleges and it has afforded other practical 
values. In working towards this additional 
accreditation, the College is seeking an even 
broader base of academic acceptance and 
recognition.

As Northwest continues this pursuit of 
excellence, it will need the help of all of its 
alumni friends. It will need new friends too! 
Excellence has a price tag! Let all who be­
lieve in Northwest share in its development. 
Let all who dream of what it can be, 
contribute to its needs and promote it at 
every opportunity.

D. V. Hurst

SUPERINTENDENT’S WEEK —
JANUARY 26-30 . . . .

Reverend R. J. Carlson, Northwest District 
Superintendent, will keynote the third annual 
Superintendent’s Week on NC’ s campus. He 
will be speaking at the January 26 chapel. 
Reverend B. P. Wilson, Alaska superin­
tendent, will be guest speaker on Tuesday; 
Reverend Earl Goodman, Montana super­
intendent, will be guest chapel speaker on 
Wednesday; Reverend Homer Walkup, super­
intendent of Southern Idaho, will be speaking 
in chapel on Thursday; and Reverend N. D. 
Davidson, Oregon District superintendent 
will be the guest chapel speaker on Friday. 
Interviews with prospective ministerial stu­
dents from among the junior and senior 
classes will be conducted throughout the 
week. Luncheons will be scheduled with 
the various district superintendents and in­
terested students.

Superintendent’s Week is a significant 
activity that brings the Church and the 
college together, providing an important 
bridge into the ministry for those students 
who feel the call of God upon their lives.
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DO YOU R EM EM B ER  W HEN?

. . . in 1953
January, 1953 semi-annual board meeting. L. to R. back 
row: G. A. Anderson, Frank Bentley, Eugene Born,
Maynard Oss, Jim Wirkkala, Harold Gray,Ralph Phillips, 
Lyle Spradley, Charles Jackson, Dewight McLaughlin, 
Charles Butterfield.



MISSIONS LEADER TO SPEAK
‘ ‘ Training leaders for the Pentecostal re­

vival in Europe is not an option: it is a must! 
The key to the heart of Europe is college- 
trained preachers bearing the message of 
Pentecostal faith and experience,”  states the 
Reverend Charles R. Greenaway, noted mis­
sions speaker for the General Council of 
the Assemblies of God. The field secretary 
for Europe, the Middle East, and Southern 
Asia, Mr. Greenaway will be guest speaker 
January 19-23, 9:15 a.m. and 7:00 p.m. daily 
at the Northwest College chapel.

Mr. Greenaway is one of four international 
field secretaries of the Assemblies of God 

Foreign Missions Department who direct the work of the denomination’ s 1,000 mission­
aries in 82 foreign countries. He is a member of the church’s Foreign Missions Ad­
ministrative Committee and is responsible for all of the denomination’ s missionary 
activities in Europe, the Middle East, and Southern Asia. He often refers to his area 
of responsibility as “ the history-packed nations from Portugal to Pakistan.”

Included in Mr. Greenaway’ s administrative direction are 143 missionaries involved 
in a wide range of missions activities such as direct evangelism, church planning, 
Bible schools and colleges, orphanages, printing, etc. Mr. Greenaway is president of 
the newly-founded Continental Bible College at Brussels, Belgium, and also is president 
of the Centurion Foundation Fund— a program of U.S. servicemen stationed in Europe 
who help support Assemblies of God missionary projects.

As founder and president of Europe’s Continental Bible College, Mr. Greenaway has 
put a great amount of effort and time into supplying adequate leadership training for 
European ministers. Speaking for the European missionary staff, he said, “ After many 
years of foreign ministry, we missionaries to the continent of Europe are facing the 
greatest challenge and cause to which we have ever committed ourselves.”  Continental 
Bible College is a leadership school with a four-year terminal program.

One of the best-known of the Assemblies of God missionaries, Mr. Greenaway worked 
for many years in French-speaking countries before accepting his present position. His 
overseas ministry began in 1944 in Upper Volta, where he and his wife, Mary, worked 
among the Mossi tribe. In 1949 they went to Togo-Dahomey, where he served as field 
superintendent and principal of the Bible school.

For many years the country of Senegal with its four million largely unevangelized 
people was a special concern to Mr. Greenaway. In 1956 he obtained permission from 
the High Commissioner of French West Africa for the Assemblies of God to enter the 
country on a trial basis. The Greenaways were thus the first Assemblies of God 
missionaries to Senegal, where there is a thriving work today.

Beginning in 1960, Mr. Greenaway served in a special missions assignment as field 
representative for Global Conquest (now called Good News Crusades), and in 1962 he 
was appointed resident secretary of the Assemblies of God in Europe. His missionary 
experience in West Africa, and especially his proficiency in the French language, made 
him well suited for this position. In 1966 his responsibilities were broadened to include 
the Middle East and Southern Asia.

NEW RESIDENCE COMPLETION DATE — 
JANUARY 30

The new men’s residence hall is scheduled 
to be completed on January 30. At that time 
the men students presently living in the 
Annex, and several who are now three to a 
room in Beatty Hall, will move into the new 
facility. The residence hall is designed to

house 101 men attendents in studio-type 
rooms. The three story structure has a 
brick and stucco facing that blends with the 
existing men’s residence. It is the final 
unit of the residence hall and dining complex 
originally planned for the campus. The new 
unit was constructed by Vaux Construction 
Company of Kirkland. Architects are Beck­
with, Spangler, and Davis of Bellevue.
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FACULTY MEMBERS WORK TOWARD 
ADVANCED DEGREES . . . .

Three Northwest College faculty members 
have recently completed academic work to­
ward advanced degrees while five  others 
are working in programs leading to the 
Ph. D. and/or the Master’s degree.

■■■■

Francis Thee, as­
sistant professor of 
Bible, has been gran­
ted admission to can­
didacy for the Ph. D. 
degree at the Univer­
sity of Chicago. Pro­

fessor Thee completed his residency require­
ments in Chicago while on sabbatical leave 
last year. He is being promoted to Associate 
Professor at the college as a result of re­
ceiving candidacy status. He indicates that 
his dissertation topic will be “ Julius Afri- 
canus and the Kestoi.”  This study will deal 
with a work known as the Kestoi written by 
Africanus, a contemporary of Origen, one of 
the church fathers who lived about the third 
century.

Dean Jack Rozell 
is completing resi­
dence requirements 
for his Master’s de­
gree in education and 
counselling at Seattle 
University.

Miss M a r g a r e t  
Garman, college l i­
brarian, is complet­
ing work for the 
Master’s degree in 
Library Science at 
the University of 
Washington.

Three other faculty members are pur­
suing Ph. D. programs at the University 
of Washington. These are Mr. Donald Tarno, 
instructor in speech; Mr. Robert Swaffield, 
special instructor in music; and Mrs. Doris 
Olson, special instructor in English. Miss 
Esther Dine is nearing completion of her 
Master’s degree in business education at 
Seattle Pacific College.

CAMPUS

ARTPIECE

COMPLETED

Designer Kenton P ies ’ “ Reaching Arm s’ ’ 
fountain was recently set in place near the 
Learning Center. The fountain rises to a 
height of almost nine feet with water flowing 
from a flower-bud center. It depicts the 
“ arms of man’ ’ reaching to God to receive 
His “ living water.’ ’

The new campus artpiece will be illumin­
ated at night. It is surrounded by a recessed 
patio that is intersected by the primary 
walkway connecting the lower and upper 
campus. Patio benches are anchored in 
cement and the entire setting will be framed 
by a yet-to-be-completed landscaped peri­
meter.

The fountain, a gift purchased by the 
Northwest College Lay Council, will be 
dedicated in special ceremonies next April. 
The area is sure to be a favorite gathering 
place of the students.

THE KING’S CHORALONS CHOIR WILL 
PRESENT CONCERTS THROUGHOUT 
WESTERN WASHINGTON AND OREGON 
THIS SPR ING ............

The 1970 edition of the King’s Choralons 
begin their concert ministry next month. 
The thirty-one voice organization is under 
the direction of Miss Dorothy Amundsen. 
Choir members hale from the states of 
Washington, Oregon, Alaska, California, 
Idaho, and Montana. In the group are two 
ASB officers, the Associated Women’s Stu­
dents vice-president, sophomore class secre­
tary, three basketball team members, editor 
of the student newspaper, and the pep club 
president.

Their program includes a wide variety 
of music. The group will be heard in num­
erous concerts beginning February 13 and 
continuing until the conclusion of the aca­
demic year. March 20-29 the King’ s Chora­
lons will be ministering in a concert tour 
through the state of Oregon. They will also 
be featured at Homecoming, the Lay Council, 
and other on-campus functions.

NORTHWEST CO LLEG E  
SIXTH ANNUAL LAY COUNCIL APR IL  17-18



ATHENS INCLUDED IN SEMINAR ITINERARY
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Athens has been called “ School m istress’ 
of Europe. Named for Athena, goddess of 
wisdom, the city symbolized the Greeks’ 
quest for wisdom — a wisdom which the 
Apostle Paul characterized as non-receptive 

l - S W  to the claims of the Gospel of Christ ( I.  ̂
" Cor. 1:18).

Three locations within the walls of the 
ancient city stand today as monuments of 
fallen splendor. The Acropolis is the citadel, 
rising up abruptly 512 feet like a huge 
plateau-rock. Atop it are the strewn ruins 
of temples—no doubt those toward which the 
Apostle Paul gestered as he proclaimed on 

near-by Mars Hill, “ God dwelleth not in temples made with hands.’ ’ (Acts 17:24). 
Acclaimed by some as the ancient world’ s most beautiful and architecturally perfect 
building is the Parthenon—dedicated to the worship of Athena, whose flesh-colored statue 
once stood inside the “ holy place’ ’ of this stately building.

The second precinct of the ancient city is that referred to in Acts as the “ market­
place’ ’ where the Apostle Paul “ reasoned’ ’ with his hearers concerning the claims of 
the Gospel. As our Flying Seminarians stand atop Mars Hill, just below the Acropolis, 
they will gain an excellent view of the configuration of ancient streets, stoas, temples 
and squares which provided the setting in which the Apostle gave witness.

It was from here that he was hailed into the third precinct—the Hill of Ares (Greek)! 
or M ar’s Hill (Roman name). Here were the chambers of the Areopagus—a council which 
heard and licensed religious teachers. On this windy, low-lying hill, the Apostle gave 
forth one of the most masterful orations to be recorded in the New Testament. Today 
beside the stone carved steps at the base of this famous hill, there is engraved in the^ 
Greek language, Paul’s address given on that memorable day. It seems to suggest that 
throughout the ages of time, the only thing that abides is the Word of God.

CAMPUS PAPER MAKES 
DEBUT

The firs t publication of CAMPUS VISTA 
made its appearance recently. A four-page 
printed tabloid, the CAMPUS VISTA is said 
to be the most sophisticated publication of 
its kind ever to be published by NC students. 
Co-editors of the paper are Mr. Doug Shaw 
of Calcutta, India, and Mr. Vern Peterson, 
whose parents are missionaries in the Do­
minican Republic.

The paper is the third such series to be 
published by students during the college’s 
35-year history. The COURIER was published 
approximately twenty years ago. The second 
time a campus paper was published was 
approximately ten years ago. It was known as 
the STAR.

Faculty sponsor for the CAMPUS VISTA is 
Mr. Jack Dorwart, a member of the English 
department faculty.

NORTHWEST YOUTH CHOIR 

RECENTLY HOSTED ON 

CAMPUS
Approximately 140 young persons coming 

from throughout the Northwest District were 
recent guests on NC’ s campus. The Northwest 
District CA Department conducted its annual 
choir recording session December 29-31. 
Reverend A1 Baunsgard coordinated the acti­
vities and spearheaded this significant youth 
outreach ministry. The students were billeted 
on campus and were provided their meals 
in the college cafeteria.
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by Amos D. Millard

ALUMNI HOMECOMING

Naming of Faculty Building — 1969

The annual Alumni Homecoming activities 
will include a number of interesting events 
for all the returning former students and 
graduates of Northwest College.

A special chapel service begins at 10:00 
a.m. The guest speaker will be the Reverend 
Elwood Irby (Class of ’52), pastor of the 
First Assembly of God in Milwaukie, Oregon. 
This service will also include the crowning 
of the 1970 homecoming queen.

A “ Meet Your Friends’ ’ luncheon is slated 
for the noon hour. It will provide opportunity 
for fellowship with former friends and mem­
bers of the faculty. Afternoon entertainment 
will consist of recreation activities in the 
Pavilion and/or campus area.

Highlighting the day will be the Alumni 
Banquet at 7:15 p.m. The program includes 
music from the King’s Choralons; music 
featuring a “ resurrected”  singing group of 
form er years; and the presentation of the 
homecoming queen and her court. Alumnus 
of the Year awards will be made as well as 
the presentation of Alumni scholarship

awards to two deserving junior students. 
A special feature of the program will be 
the showing of some “ yester-year”  movies of 
classes taken by the late Eugene V. Bronson.

1969 Homecoming Queen and her Court

Following the banquet, the alumni will 
join students at the homecoming basketball 
game between the Northwest College Eagles 
and the Bible Standard College of Eugene.

King Choralons at Banquet
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